SECRETARY’S NOTES
PICKERINGTON LACROSSE ASSOCIATION MINUTES

February 10, 2013
ATTENDEES:

Brian Walton, Denise Lutz, George Paulus, Luann Todd, Janet Wermuth,
Tim Giardina, Jeff Grundey, Paul Johnson, Staci Dowdell, Missy Walton, 

Dave Slovina 
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 at Dairy Queen 
Approval of prior minutes:


-Luann motioned to approve minutes 


-Denise second the motion


-all yea’s

No Public Input

Presidents Report: Tim Giardina:

-If we wish to hold our meetings at a location with more space, PYAA has agreed

To allow us to use their offices provided there are no PYAA conflicts and if we

Move to the 1st Sunday of the month

-Tim asked if we need to have the PLSD travel release form completed for each

Player.   It was stated that the form is given out at the mandatory PLSD parent/athlete meeting so we are already utilizing the form.
-A team directors and coaches meeting was discussed at the last meeting.  We 

May still wish to get them all together.  Tim asked Luann to coordinate the 

Meeting if they decide to hold one.

-We received the IRS paperwork and are also registered with the State of Ohio.  

The next step is the get the Kroger rewards program going. 

Vice President Report:  George Paulus

-Brian Walton and Dan Dankowski are both PLA approved as volunteer coaches.



-Brian is already PLSD board approved



-Dan is working on his paperwork



-Both Fettys and Erin for North are all on the PLSD agenda tomorrow



-All North boys coaches are yet to be PLSD board approved. And still



Need US Lacrosse numbers




-They should be on the second meeting for February agenda


-Paul asked if we have paperwork and contact info for all coaches?  Also, it


Was suggested that all team directors have contact info for coaches (emergency


Contact info, etc) in case of an emergency at a game or practice.  George will 


Put the info together. 
Treasurers Report:  Janet Wermuth  

-Some misc. equip, pinnies, coaches jackets, paint, etc and some coaches reimbursements have been paid since last meeting.

-A few poster sponsor checks have been received.

-We are not purchasing sideline rain jackets at this time.

Membership: Paul Johnson

-Paul emailed a list of all players and US Lacrosse numbers.  (21 need renewed)
-Currently we have 119 registered.  (140 were estimated)  3 new today.
PC girls:  Actual  24
Estimate  32

PC Boys:  Actual  39  Estimate  36

PN girls:  Actual  26  Estimate  27

PN boys:  Actual  32  Estimate 45

-Registration ends on 3/1 however we will talk to / consider any bball or softball players that are cut.

Publicity: Denise Lutz            
-all items that have been requested are up to date on the website.

-Team Directors update team pages 
Fundraising:  Staci Dowdell 


-66 Booster passes were sold at the Parent meeting


-7 poster sponsors confirmed so far


-17 prizes are confirmed for the 30 day raffle



-biggest prize so far is a PS3



-Roosters is donating a gift basket



-Jeff Grundey is checking with a contact to possibly get a 



Donation for tickets and hotel to the Lax Nat’l Championship


-spirit wear will open up on Feb. 17th

-the 5K fundraiser will be taking place.  All we need to do is spread the word

Equipment: Dave Slovina 


-All teams now have all of their supplies for the season

-Coaches jackets have been ordered.


-Shooting shirts have been ordered


-Helmet decals have been ordered.  Central decals were just under $5 each and


North decals were just over $5 (all within budget)

Central Boys:  Brian Walton


-All coaches have been approved

-We are in the high 30’s for registrations turned in.

-2 winter athletes will be coming out

-3 new players as of last Friday


-Practices will be behind the fieldhouse (on the freshman practice field) 5-7


Monday – Friday.  If not playable, we will share the strip behind the softball


Field with the girls team

North Boys:  Jeff Grundey 

-Will be working on ensuring all coaches are approved as quickly as possible
Central Girls:  Luann Todd 

-Will practice on the gray wall field Monday – Friday 5-7.
-will be in fieldhouse 2/25 8:15-10pm

-All coaches are PLSD board approved

-Still trying to recruit new players

North Girls:  Tim for Dan Dankowski 

-No report at this time
Old Business: 


-Trainers:  We need to get W-9’s and be sure they have all team schedules
New Business: 

-Referee fees for girls games was discussed briefly


-$60 per for varsity



-$45 per for JV



-$100 per if ref both JV and varsity same day



-if we cancel within 2 hours of game, we must pay officials


-new girls rules:  girls will now serve penalties in the box.  We need to


Check on field paint, box location, etc (can we use the same box for boys


And girls?)


-Didn’t have info for boys ref fees for this year


-Concession stand for Central:  discussed possibly purchasing a shed or mobile 


Trailer to use.  Would need to discuss / clear with PLSD, boosters, etc.  Brian will


Talk to Boosters regarding their interest.


-Porta Johns:  Tim asked Brian to contact Bill Reynolds Jr @ Rent a John 


-US Lax training is coming soon:  coaches can attend under the education budget.

Meeting adjourned at 8:20

-Paul motioned to adjourn

-George second 

-all yeas

